
File the 1 in Every One
 
Effective Jan. 1, 2019, the Board will require that a WC-1 be filed in all claims, regardless of whether income benefits are paid or not. Previously, 
a WC-1 was not required to be filed in “medical only” claims. Pursuant to O.C.G.A. §  34-9-12(a), the WC-1 must be filed within 10 days of the 
employer’s notice of the accident.  While this change does not take effect for another six months, Swift Currie recommends getting into the habit 
of doing so now so that it is a regular practice by Jan. 1, 2019.  Keep in mind that failure to file Board forms, including the WC-1, could subject you 
to attorney’s fees or civil penalties.  Please see the sample WC-1 form below.

If you wish to discuss this change or have any questions, please contact a Swift, Currie, McGhee & Hiers attorney at 404.874.8800 or via our website, swiftcurrie.com

The foregoing is not intended to be a comprehensive analysis of the full effect of these changes. Nothing in this notice should be construed as legal advice. This 
document is intended only to notify our clients and other interested parties about important recent developments. Every effort has been made to ascertain the 
accuracy of the information contained within this notice.
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